Dear Gun Owner:

This letter will confirm receipt of your telephone call to our toll-free number regarding the recall of certain Remington bolt action rifles and pistols. We would appreciate your checking the following list to verify that your gun is involved:

RECALLED GUNS

All Remington Model 600's .

All Remington Model 660's

All Mohawk 600's - except those with a serial number starting with an "A".

All XP-100's, with a serial number below 7507984, except those with the prefix "A" or "B" before the numbers.

Remington recommends that prior to any further usage of guns included in the recall, they be inspected - and modified if necessary. If you do not already have the name and address of the nearest Remington Recommended Gunsmith (who will perform the inspection and modification service free of charge), phone one of the following numbers:

In Connecticut (toll free): 1-800-972-93.79

The operator will need the model and serial numbers of your gun and your telephone number, so please have them ready when you call.

If it is necessary for you to ship your gun to the nearest repair station rather than deliver it in person, do so "collect".

If you have an XP-100 that is being recalled, please send it "collect" to Remington instead of to one of the gunsmiths:

Remington Arms Company, Inc. Arms Service Division Ilion, New York 13357

We sincerely regret any inconvenience you may have had in connection with this recall, and we appreciate your cooperation.

Sincerely,

State 4,30

Remington Arms Company, Inc.